
劉雨柔 心得: 

My internship started at October 3, 2023 to March 4, 2024 at Ube 

Technical College. I helped Ms. Okada assist the English class for two 

semesters in 2S, 2B, and 2C. Also, I participate the homeroom class in 1S. 

 

During the third semester, we used “Dual Scope” this textbook to teach 

grammar. Except the grammar skills, the teacher also provided the 

conversation practices before the class and the review activities afterward. My 

role was a teaching assistant to help students and explain some questions in 

easy English. 

 

For the fourth semester, “Big Dipper” was the textbook. It focused on 

expressing in English. The teacher followed the contents and students needed 

to complete worksheets. In the end of the class, we collected one worksheet 

and gave some response. In addition, we taught lesson 5 and lesson 13 by 

ourselves. It was the best way to enhance my teaching experience. 

 

Mila and I provided two activities in 1S homeroom class. First was Taiwan 

National Day on 10/10. Another was the food kingdom activity. We introduced 

the Taiwan and world cuisine. Everyone had a good time. 

 

During this period, I was not only work but also engaged a lot of school 

events. For example, Ube festival and the school sports day. The school also 

took us to Hiroshima and Miyajima with Japanese students. I learned a lot 

about cultural things here. 

 

Every Monday afternoon, we had lecture club. Not only Japanese 

students taught us Japanese but also let the exchange students share their 

country or culture. For example, we shared the Chinese calligraphy and 

Malysia students taught us basic Malay language. All the people were so kind 

and friendly. 

 

It was wonderful to look back to this internship. My teaching experience 

and cultural immersion were improving. I am grateful for all the teachers and 

students’ support. All the memories will keep in my mind forever. Learning is 

not going to stop. I will keep learning and be a good teacher in the future. 


